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We welcome you to your community newsletter!

Information, articles and letters printed in the
Criterion that are provided by members of the
Community do not necessarily represent the
thoughts or views of the District Council of
Streaky Bay.

The Criterion is available from the first Thursday
of every month and copies are available from:

// Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 
// Streaky Bay Newspower 
// Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 
// Haslam
// Wirrulla General Store
// Poochera
// Karcultaby Area School
// Port Kenny

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the
Council website at: www.streakybay.sa.gov.au.

If you wish to advertise your business in the
Criterion, please contact the friendly staff at the 
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre on:

NEW Criterion email address as per below.

T (08) 8626 7033
F (08) 8626 1990
E criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au

Deadline for submitting articles for the June
edition is by close of business 5pm, Friday
31 May 2019.

WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK!
Your community Criterion is forever
growing and we would like to hear your thoughts
on what we can do to improve - please email
criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call into the
Visitor Centre and speak to the staff.

Newsletter Contacts Elected Council Members

Barber, Travis 
Mayor // 0409 945 927

Ward: Flinders

Wheaton, Philip
Deputy Mayor // 0428 261 301

Ward: Eyre

Gunn, Graham
Councillor // 0427 255 188

Ward: Eyre

McGowan, Trudy
Councillor // 0427 549 844

Ward: Eyre

Hackett, Peter
Councillor // 0427 956 080

Ward: Flinders

Karp, Lauren
Councillor // 0429 978 897

Ward: Flinders

Pudney, Cliff
Councillor // 0412 172 232

Ward: Flinders

Trezona, Neville
Councillor // 0488 028 347

Ward: Eyre
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Council News 

GOVERNANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 

Acting Chief Executive Officer Appointment 
Council at the April 2019 ordinary meeting of Council 
resolved to appoint Mr Tony Lines as Acting Chief 
Executive Officer for a two and half week period while 
the current Acting Chief Executive Officer is on leave.  

Local Government Reform 

The Acting Chief Executive Officer has provided the 

Local Government Association with a submission 

regarding Local Government Reform and how current 

considerations will affect the District Council of 

Streaky Bay. 

Federal Road Funding 

Council received a report regarding a campaign 
supporting the “fair share of federal road funding for 
South Australia”. Council resolved to use social media, 
write to and meet with local federal election 
candidates, provide information and ensure the federal 
government is acknowledged and thanked for all 
projects supported by the supplementary funding. 

Council Community and Economic Development 
Committee  
Council rescinded the motion where Mayor Barber was 
elected onto the Committee due to Mayor Barber no 
longer having the capacity to fulfil the role. Cr Wheaton 
declined the position of the third member due to other 
commitments. Cr Pudney was elected as the third 
Council Member. The Meeting date was amended to 
May 23 due to the Drought Forum being held on May 
30. 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Council Workshop – Economic Profile - RDAWEP 
Representatives from Regional Development Australia 
Whyalla Eyre Peninsula recently attended Council to 
provide a 2 hour workshop on the District’s Economic 
Profile and identify priorities for support and advocacy 
in our district and the Eyre Peninsula Region. 

TOURISM 

Abalone Brand – Streaky Bay 
Cr McGowan raised a question on notice requesting 
that Council support the brand positioning that Streaky 
Bay becomes the home of Abalone and that Council 
incorporates the Abalone Shell into its branding for 
Streaky Bay. This follows a deputation provided by 
Streaky Bay Tourism at the previous meeting of Council 
where the concept was presented to Council. A report 
was presented to Council at the April 2019 meeting 
where Council resolved not to support the concept at 

this point and allow the proponents to come back with 
further information. 

Wayfinding, Coastal Access and Regional Camping 
Strategy (Eye’s on Eyre Strategy) - Campgrounds 
Design concepts have been completed and Public 
Consultation was undertaken by Regional 
Development Australia WEP in February 2019 for 
Tractor Beach Campground. A report was presented to 
Council outlining the feedback from these meetings 
and Council approved the plans. Negotiations for care 
and control of relevant land will now commence with a 
full report to Council in the future and the formal 
adoption of the concept plans for construction. 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

Rodeo By The Sea – Streaky Bay – Request for 
Sponsorship 
Council received a request from the Committee for 
Council to provide a $3000 sponsorship for the event. 
Council resolved not to sponsor the event and in lieu 
provide a donation of $1000 plus any in-kind support 
up to the value of $3000. 

Childcare Feasibility Study 
A project brief was forwarded to relevant consultants 
to undertake a study into various options for Childcare 
in Streaky Bay and surrounds. Council resolved to 
allocate the additional funding as required to enable 
the engagement of the consultant. 

Creative Communities Partnership Program  
Council was presented with a report to the April 2019 
meeting to approve the submission of an Application to 
Country Arts SA as part of the Creative Communities 
Partnership Program. The partnership will involve a 
joint application between the DC of Streaky Bay, 
Wudinna and Elliston Council’s to engage a contractor 
on a 3 year basis to deliver Arts and Cultural Services to 
the region. 

YOUTH 

Youth Week 2019 
Youth Week 2019 was once again a resounding success 
with high participation numbers again. Congratulations 
to Jess Davis (Community and Economic Development 
Officer) for one again co-ordinating this event.   

WASTE MANAGEMENT 

Streaky Landfill Remediation 
The construction works associated with the 
remediation have been completed. MDS is currently 
working on the required reporting for the EPA to 
negotiate final closure of the site. 
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Council News Cont’d 
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT 

Stormwater – Redding Road, Bay Road, Swales  
This project involves the removal of the existing pit, 
replacement of existing kerb and water table and 
installation of 3 double side entry pits that filter into 
the existing pipework. The existing infrastructure will 
be thoroughly cleaned out. The materials have been 
ordered for this project and it is expected to be 
completed by June 30, 2019. 
 
Stormwater – Mudge Tce, Jubilee Road 
Manager, Regulatory Services will begin negotiations 
will appropriate land owners to secure the required 
easements. 
 

SEALED ROADS 

Bay Road Streaky Bay – Stage 1 

Asphalt works and kerbing for the initial 500m and Cash 

Place have been completed. Line marking will be 

undertaken once the asphalt has had time to settle. 

Kerbing has commenced for the next section.  

Bay Road Streaky Bay – Stage 2 (Anderson/Redding 

Intersection) 

Intersection has been surveyed. Council has engaged 
Telstra to relocate required Telstra pits, earthworks will 
commence upon relocation of pits. 

Speed Hump Requests 

During recent community forums requests were 
received regarding the installation of speed humps to 
the townships of Sceale Bay, Haslam, Perlubie Landing 
and Eba Anchorage. Council resolved at the April 2019 
meeting to undertake community consultation to 
receive feedback on the proposed installation of the 
speed humps. 

UNSEALED ROADS 

Roads Budget 2019/2020 
Council at the April 2019 meeting were presented with 
a report to consider the proposed roads budget and 
Roads to Recovery funding commitment for the next 
financial year. Council resolved to commit $2.249m as 
presented, this amount was for renewals and no new 
work was recommended.  

Finlayson Road / Eyre Highway concept 

A report providing the draft plans for this intersection 
was presented to Council at the April 2019 Ordinary 
Meeting of Council. Council resolved to progress with 
Option 1 (see full report for details), delegated the CEO  
 
 

to begin negotiations with affected land owners and 
consult with the broader community on the project. 
 
Road Construction 

Council has completed during 2018/2019 the following 
roads; Kaldoonera Road (8km), Gill Road (7km), Carawa 
Road (3.56km), Westall Way Loop (7kms). Staff have 
completed the first 6 kms of Calca Road which is 
expected to be completed prior to May. Once this is 
complete we will be moving over to Poochera Port 
Kenny Road 

Road Maintenance 

Patrol Grading has begun again this month regardless 

to the amount of rain, if conditions remain dry we will 

be concentrating on the Category One and Two Roads. 

Category 3 and 4 roads will be considered when it 

starts raining.  All major roads in the District have been 

graded once this season to date.  

To date in the 2018/2019 financial year approx. 993 
kms of road has been patrol graded. 
 

PLANT AND EQUIPMENT 

Nil 

INFRASTRUCTURE 

Wells Street – PLEC Project  
Final construction plans for the project have been 
confirmed and materials ordered have been delivered. 
Contractors have been engaged and project meeting 
held, start date for commencement of this project is 
expected 20 May 2019. 

Footpaths and Kerbing Barnes Street Poochera 
A section of path adjacent the Bicycle Path on Wells 
Street has been replaced. A footpath in Poochera was 
also budgeted however staff have determined that this 
is not required. The funds for this have been 
reallocated to repairing an additional section on Wells 
Street. 

Streaky Bay Hall – Maintenance  
Majority of the maintenance has been completed with 
the final painting inside and stage floor refurbishment 
remaining on hold pending the completion of the hall 
floor replacement which is tied to grant funding and 
therefore the priority. 

REGULATING 

Dog and Cat Registration Fees 
Council considered a report at the April 2019 meeting 
of Council to adopt its Dog and Cat Registration Fees 
for the 2019/2020 financial year. A copy of the resolved 
fees can be viewed in the Minutes for this meeting. 
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Council News Cont’d 
PLANNING 

Residential (Sustainability Living Policy Area) 
Development Plan Amendment Statement of Intent 
On the 20 March 2019 Council received a letter from 
the Minister advising that the Statement of Intent was 
not supported at this time. A resolution was made at 
the April 2019 meeting of Council to authorise Mayor 
Barber to write to Minister Knoll to strongly reconsider 
his land development decision in Streaky Bay. 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT 

Starling Control  
Council resolved to organise a petition on starling 
control in the district the petition has been distributed 
and will be finalised at the end of April 2019. The 
petition will be forwarded to the appropriate Ministers 
and the Natural Resource Management Board. 

 

HEALTH MANAGEMENT 

Spark For Life – International Master Course – Request 
for Funding – Streaky Bay Hospital 
A deputation was made to Council by Ms Chris Boylan 
in regards to the “Spark of Life” conference and its 
benefits for the community.  Council will discuss the 
request for donation at its next meeting.  
 
Streaky Bay and District Medical Clinic 
Council has received a request from the medical clinic 
board to provide a further contribution of funding to 
maintain the current level of service to the Community. 
Council considered a report to the April 2019 meeting 
and resolved to invite the Chair and Deputy Chair of 
that board to Council and provide a progress, financial 
and status report of clinic operations. 

 

CEO ANNOUNCEMENT 

The Mayor would like to announce the acting CEO, 
Karina Ewer has been successful in the interview 
process and has been offered the role as our new CEO. 

She has done an exceptional job as acting CEO and has 
built an excellent rapport with staff and elected 
members and I am extremely excited about working 
with her in the future. 

 

Travis Barber 
Mayor 
 

 

 

 

HAVE YOUR SAY …… 

Speed Humps….. 

At the recent Community Forums residents from the 
townships of PERLUBIE LANDING, EBA ANCHORAGE, 
HASLAM and SCEALE BAY raised concerns regarding 
motorists exceeding the speed limits in these 
townships. 

The residents raised the possibility of the installation of 
speed humps within the townships.  

Prior to Council undertaking the installation of speed 
humps, we are seeking your thoughts?  

Good Idea? … Bad Idea?.....Got another idea?...... 

Write, email or log on to the website to provide your 
feedback (see details below).  

 

 

Finlayson Road Intersection 
Upgrade……. 

Council have been pursuing the joint upgrade of the 
Finlayson Road / Eyre Highway for the past 24 months 
with staff liaising with the Department of Planning 
Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) to develop a 
proposal for the upgrade of the intersection that will 
improve sight distances, and Heavy Vehicle 
Movements onto and off of the Eyre Highway. 

Plans have been developed and Council are now 
seeking the Community’s feedback. 

The plans can be viewed at the Council Office, Visitor 
Centre or on Council’s website.  

 

PROVIDE YOUR FEEDBACK 

Email: hutchisonmichelle@streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Website: www.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Deliver: Visitor Centre, 21 Bay Road, Streaky Bay  

Post: PO Box 179, Streaky Bay, SA 5680 

Feedback Closes MAY 30, 2019 
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Community Dates & Meetings

SA Country Women’s Association Inc
“Sharing and Caring with Action”
Upcoming events:
·  Tues 14 May - Tour
**Meet at RSL Hall @ 10am
**Lunch @ Port Kenny Hotel
**For Members & Non-members
**RSVP to Jan by 7/5/2019
·  Tues 11 June - Meeting & Catch Up
RSL Hall @ 10.30am
Contacts: Jan Patterson 0427 277025
Sharon Anderson 0400 622278
-----------------------
Probus Club Meeting & AGM
Thursday 16 May at 10am
Flinders Room - Streaky Bay Hotel
-----------------------
Streaky Bay Scout Group 
Joey & Cub groups sessions 
Alternate Tuesday nights 5.30pm to 7pm
Scout Hall, Slidys Beach
Contact: Bec Rutherford 0428 579 427 
-----------------------
Lincoln Veterinary Centre
May 8, 9, 22 and 23
P 0429 823 100 for appointments
-----------------------
Redgum Vet & Pet Boarding
Next visiting 2019
P 8642 3308 for appointments
 

Hospital Auxiliary Meeting
Monday 10 June at 2pm
Hospital Boardroom
-----------------------
Streaky Bay Men's Shed 
Meet every Thursday 9am til 12pm
Old Bowls Club, Montgomerie Terrace
-----------------------
National Trust Museum
Opening hours changed
Tuesday 8:00am - 4:30pm
Friday 9:00am - 4:30pm
-----------------------
 

2019 Federal Election
Saturday 18 May 2019

Streaky Bay

Streaky Bay RSL Hall, 

55 Montgomerie Tce

Assisted wheelchair access

8am till 6pm sharp

General Enquiries - 13 23 26

Website - www.aec.gov.au

PUBLIC NOTICE
UNDERGROUNDING OF POWER LINES

Wells Street, Streaky Bay
(From Fleming Terrace to AB Smith Road)

 
Please be advised that the undergrounding of

power lines along this section of Wells Street will
commence on Monday 20th May 2019.

We appreciate your patience whilst this upgrade
is taking place and to observe traffic signs and

speed limits to ensure the safety of yourself and
those working on the project.

 
If you have any queries or concerns, please
contact the District Services Department on

8626 1001.
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Community Information

District Council
of Streaky Bay
 
Streaky Bay
Visitor Centre

Raising money for a 

Heart Monitor at the 

Streaky Bay Hospital

Council Staff

Casual Fridays

April
$12.25
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Community News 

INDOOR BOWLS
 
April had all the ingredients of a busy month for
the Streaky Bay Indoor Bowls Club. High
attendance numbers, farewell BBQ lunch,
birthdays, games decided on the last bowl and
always friendly banter mixed with shrieks of
delight or cries of despair as bowls came to rest
either just right or way out.
 
Towards the end of the month president Shirley
Petty and treasurer Jim Petty returned from
holidays. In their absence vice president Bev
White and ass/treasure Darryl Trevena more
than proved their capabilities.
 
The BBQ lunch on April 24th was to honour and
farewell committee member Sharon Kitson. An
appropriate farewell card was signed and
presented with the clubs best wishes. Sharon
has promised there will be future return visits.
 
Following the BBQ 26 bowlers played 2x8 ends
and 1x6 ends, winning team was skippered by
Wayne just pipping Sandie's team. Kaye and
Marlene were the birthday recipients on April
17th. 
 
As for the weekly competitions many results
have been a two or three shot decider. On April
3rd, 17th and 24th three game winners with slight
margins won the prize. Not so on April 10th when
a shots up between 2 teams each with 2 wins
and a loss resulted in a very close call of a 1 shot
margin giving the win to Roger's team on 30 from
the team led by Sharon on 29.
 
May 8th was announced as the date for the AGM
when members will hear how the club is
progressing, elect office bearers, discuss what is
necessary, what needs to be done and what is
possible to achieve. For details see next months
Criterion.

HOSPITAL AUXILIARY 
 
AGM meeting held and presiding officers agreed to
again take on positions for the next 12 months.
Lawn watering system still a concern all agreed no
point in doing anymore till this is addressed, Chris
and Brock to discuss.
 
Pergola/garden area at Elmhaven in progress help
is needed to get this area suitable for the benefit of
all. Outdoor chairs and table settings to be
completed with replacement bench setting to be
costed and replaced on Hospital veranda.
 
Bronwyn Hull spoke on the Mid West Board and
her role and the complexities involved in being the
rep on it,  the different funding arrangements and
the fact that the changes are forever ongoing etc,
are very hard to understand and deal with but she
stressed the need to have a local rep on these
boards hence the reason she got involved. Her
attendance was very much appreciated by all.
Chris helped Bronwyn out as well as explaining the
changes coming to aged care at both facilities,
some of these include update of furniture, colours
painted in areas where an impact is seen to be
beneficial. Chris is to spend some time upskilling in
this area of Dementia the course is named “Spark
of life.”
 
Requests for upgrade of bark chips at playground
were passed. Op shop donation for dementia care
aids has been donated, planter boxes and other
garden purchases have been made ready to start
at Elmhaven.
 
Congratulations were extended to our Volunteer
garden group who were nominated and came
runner up in the Country Health Volunteer category
at a recent State final held in Adelaide last week.
 
Card to be sent to Elaine Baldock who has been a
great member of the Auxiliary for many years and
is moving away she will be sorely missed.
 
Don’t’ forget to support our Mother’s Day raffle
May 3rd!!! Meeting closed 3:30pm next meeting
June 10th Hospital Boardroom.
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Community News
COUNTRY WOMEN'S ASSOCIATION
      
“Sharing And Caring With Action”
 
9/4/2019 – Our April meet involved a catch up and
discussion re upcoming events and the planning
thereof.
 
14/4/2019 – Thankyou to everyone that helped us
raise funds for our branch at the recent local Craft
& Produce Market. Our members
make/bake/create the goodies at their cost so that
all funds received from sales go to the branch for
future distribution to local or SA community
projects.
 
14/5/2019 – Our May meet will involve our annual
day tour. This year will have our members and
non-members travel to Port Kenny for lunch,
hopefully to be accompanied by some of the
Elliston and Wudinna branch ladies. Any member
or non-member interested can call Jan Patterson
on 0427 277025 preferably by Tues 7/5/2019. On
Tuesday 14/5/2019, we meet at the Streaky Bay
RSL Hall @ 10am.
 
21/5/2019 - Our Streaky Bay SACWA branch will
be hosting the Cancer Council’s Australia’s
Biggest Morning Tea on Tuesday 21/5/2019 at the
Streaky Bay RSL Hall. Our local council, who have
hosted this event previously, will be assisting us in
this hosting transition. As cancer affects us all in
some way, directly or indirectly, we are
encouraging individuals and businesses to help us
help the Cancer Council in this ever so popular
annual event of theirs. Business contributions and
enquiries to Sussan Bignell 0419 315900.
 

NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM 
 
Streaky Bay National Trust Museum
Montgomerie Terrace
Streaky Bay
26/4/19
 
To the District Council of Streaky Bay,
 
The Streaky Bay National Trust Museum would like
to say a big THANK YOU to the District Council of
Streaky Bay for your support in providing us with the
necessary funds from the Drought Relief Funding to
make valued improvements to the Museum.
 
• The grounds of the museum have been upgraded
with ‘Safe Paving & Pathways’ by Mr Nigel Brace,
Brock Trezona & team.
• A new Pergola has been erected by Mr Chris
Johns providing shade & shelter between the
Machinery shed & toilets
• A mosaic Noticeboard will be in progress in May
with the ‘Streaky Bay Artsup group'
• A Cataloguing course to include volunteers from
the Museum will commence in June.
 
All these improvements will make our museum a
more safe and welcoming place to visit to enjoy
seeing the many historic collections that are
available.
 
We have since received many comments from our
visitors saying how lovely neat & tidy our grounds
look which makes us feel very proud. A job well
done by Brock Trezona & Chris Johns. We are now
looking forward to the next stage of our
improvements.
 
Yours thankfully, CHAIRPERSON Streaky Bay
Museum: Colleen Starkey
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Community News
STREAKY BAY HOSPITAL & ELMHAVEN
 

COMMUNITY LUNCH BBQ 
WHERE: Elmhaven Activity Room

WHEN: Wednesday 13th March 12pm 
Donation to Elmhaven Garden would be

appreciated. Please book in by Monday prior
at Elmhaven 8626 1490.

Bingo
Most Wednesday’s 
at 1:30pm Elmhaven

Cards
Tuesday’s at 1:00pm

Elmhaven

PROBUS REPORT
 
Minutes of Meeting held 18th April 2019.
 
This meeting was attended by 22 members and
9 apologies were recorded before birthday
greetings were extended to Norrie Clark, Geoff
Francis, Marlene Ettridge,  Fay Kelsh, Colleen
Cronin, Colleen Crowder.
 
Members were saddened by the recent death of
long-time member, John Bennie and marked
the occasion with a period of silence in John’s
honour.
 
Our Treasurer reported a current credit balance
of $1174.72 and both the April Newsletter and
Active Retirees Magazine were tabled.
 
As general business members were reminded
that our May meeting will be our annual ‘Cuppa
for Cancer’ meeting and advised that our first
outing of the year will be on Friday May 3rd,
leaving from the RSL Hall at 9.45am. Cost
$5pp. If you haven’t put your name on the list
you will need to contact a management
committee member a.s.a.p.
 
Next meeting: Thursday May 16th at 10am.
 
We welcomed back Michelle Coram as guest
speaker for our meeting today and we were not
disappointed. She gave us a bit of everything
with a photographic wander around some of the
many places she has visited around the world.
We roamed pictorially through some of the
Tomney/Coram family history sites around
Ireland and UK, as well as places visited by
Michelle because of their relationship to some
particular piece of literature or film she enjoyed.
As always, Michelle kept members enthralled
with her commentary – a great morning,
enjoyed by all. 
 
 

Looking for a Community Representative interested 
in being involved with the: 

Streaky Bay Health Service Quality 
Risk & Safety Committee 

which meets the 3rd Monday of each month 
from 1.30pm - 3pm

Contact - Chris Boylan 0437 428 031
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Every dollar raised helps support those impacted by cancer 
 

Hosted by the Country Women’s Association 
 

RSL Hall Streaky Bay 
Tuesday 21 May 
From 10am 
 

For more information contact the CWA 
Jan Patterson 0427 277 025 
Sharon Anderson 0400 622 278 

biggestmorningtea.com.au 

 

PATROL GRADING 

ATTENTION:  Anyone wanting their driveway graded now is the time to do so! 

If you would like your property driveway graded, please fill in the return slip below with your name, postal 
address, contact number, area/driveway to be graded and the approximate metres/kilometres. 

Price on application. 
Once completed detach the return slip and delivery or mail to:- 

 
 The District Council of Streaky Bay 
 29 Alfred Terrace, PO Box 179 
 dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 STREAKY BAY  SA  5680 
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Community News
- RODEO RETURNS TO THE WEST COAST OF
SOUTH AUSTRALIA -
 
The following is a letter submitted to the Australian
Professional Rodeo Association as an article to be
published in the APRA Magazine - Rodeo News.
 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
 
After 32 years the sport of Rodeo will again be
showcased on the West Coast at Streaky Bay with the
inaugural 'Rodeo by the Sea' running on November
23rd this year.
 
Streaky Bay Tourist Promotions, led by Lyn Finch and
Peter McEvoy from the Streaky Bay Racing Club have
formed a committee that will run a full APRA affiliated
rodeo program at the racecourse with 8 open events,  
 3 novice, 3 junior and 2 local events included.
 
The rodeo will run for an action packed 6 hours and
then live entertainment for all to see out the night.
 
Riders from all over Australia including the best of our
South Australian competitors will compete for over
$14,000 prize money.
 
The rodeo stock will be supplied by Noel Fraser from
Wilmington who has owned and continues to have
some of Australia's best animal athletes.
 
 
 

Streaky Bay is an extremely hospitable and tranquil
seaside town on the Great Australian Bight 7 hours
from Adelaide; that leaves a lasting impression
once you have visited.
 
The area boasts an abundant fishing industry with
many tourism opportunities to enjoy. There is a
variety of suitable accommodation and two caravan
parks in the town in which to stay and enjoy the
whole weekend.
 
Excitement is building on the West Coast for this
event as many locals have very fond memories of
rodeos run decades ago and love the sport and
what benefits it can bring to a small community.
 
The Streaky Bay Rodeo by the Sea committee are
striving to put on a very successful event to
showcase the sport of rodeo and to ensure that
everyone who attends from far and wide thoroughly
enjoys it too.
 
I am very proud to be involved in this inaugural
event. Hope to see you all there!
 
Jim Willoughby
(Rodeo Advisor)
 
 

Tickets are available online: 

www.eventtixx.com.au

Family 2 Adults & 3 children:

$52.25

Single Adult: $26.63

Under 18 years: $11.25

Under 5’s: FREE
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STREAKY BAY RODEO BY THE SEA 2019 

Saturday, November 23, 2019 

STALL HOLDER EXPRESSION OF 
INTEREST 

The Streaky Bay Rodeo by The Sea Committee 
is seeking expressions of interest from businesses, organisations and 
community groups to provide CATERING, AMUSEMENTS and other 

GOODS/SERVICES 

The Rodeo will be held at the Streaky Bay Racing Club, Flinders Highway, Streaky Bay, commencing 
at 4pm 

A $100 non-refundable stall holder fee applies for food service providers 

All Expressions of Interest will be considered and approved according to merit and meeting the 
needs of the Event 

For further information please email Lyn Finch  president@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call 0412 405 
448 alternatively email Penny Williams streakybayrodeo@gmail.com or call 0459 861 879 

Organisation Name  
Contact Person  
Contact Number  
Address  
Email   
Service to be 
provided 

 Food Stall 
 Beverage Stall 
 Goods 
 Amusement 
 Other__________________________________ 

 
Specific details of 
the Service 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you have media or marketing related to your service please attach to the EOI 

APPLICATIONS CLOSE – FRIDAY, MAY 17, 2019 

Thank you for your interest and we look forward to hearing from you. 

Penny Williams (Secretary) and Lyn Finch (President), Streaky Bay Rodeo Committee 
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Community Development 
Grant Opportunities 

FREE Screening Checks for SA’s Volunteers 
From 1 November 2018, SA’s volunteers will receive free DHS screening checks.  The DHS Screening Unit offers five types 

of screening checks and will be free for volunteers, no matter how many of the five types are required: 
 

 Child related employment screening 
 Disability services employment screening 

 Vulnerable person-related employment screening 
 Aged care sector employment screening 
 General employment probity screening 

 

For further details go to https://screening.sa.gov.au/screening-process/volunteer-screening 

Strengthening Rural Communities—Small & Vital 
The Strengthening Rural Communities (SRC) program aims to give the thousands of small rural, regional and remote 

communities across Australia an opportunity to apply for funding that can support broad community needs. The Small & 
Vital grants are all about meeting an immediate small scale need within a community, or for giving a boost to a larger 

initiative. Funds of up to $10,000 are available. 
For further information visit https://www.frrr.org.au/SRC_Small_Vital.php 

Applications close Tuesday 25 June 2019 

On-Farm Emergency Water Infrastructure Rebate Scheme 
The Australian and SA Governments are offering a rebate to drought affected farmers who invest in urgently  

needed on-farm water infrastructure. Eligible farmers can access a 25% rebate – up to $25,000 – on new  
purchases and installation costs for on-farm water infrastructure to help them in the current drought and be better 

prepared for future dry conditions. 
For further information visit http://www.pir.sa.gov.au 

SA Water Community Partnership Grants 
SA Water’s Community Partnerships Program is focussed on grassroots community events and programs run by not-for-

profit organisations. The programs and events that we support have a clear link to water and our vision of delivering world 
class water services for a better life. 

For further information visit https://www.sawater.com.au/community-and-environment/community/sponsorship 
Applications close Sunday 19 May 2019  

Farm Hub 
Farm Hub connects Australian farmers with services and support during tough times, such as drought.  

The newly released Farm Hub website was built by the national Farmers Federation as an online portal for information and 
resources for Farmers (both for business and individuals) 

The first release of the site is focussed on circulating drought information. Over the coming months, more information will 
be added about other farming initiatives and support. 
For further information visit https://farmhub.org.au 

Managing Farm Risk Program 
The program provides rebates for advice and assessments to help farmers prepare and apply for a new insurance policy 
that assists with the management of drought, adverse weather and other production and market risks.  These one-off 
rebates will be for half of the costs incurred by eligible farm businesses, up to a maximum of $2,500 (GST exclusive). 

For further information visit https://www.grants.gov.au/ grant opportunities 
Applications close Wednesday 15 May 2019 

Foundation for Rural and Regional Renewal (FRRR) Grants 
 Tackling Tough Times Together (TTTT) 

The Tackling Tough Times Together grant program helps communities access the resources they need to support one 
another through the ongoing affects of drought.  It is designed to provide flexible funding to support community-based 

activities that help to relieve current stressors and symptoms, and importantly, build capacity and resilience for the future. 
For further information visit http://www.frrr.org.au 

Round 14 applications close Monday 8 July 2019 
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COMPUTER ACCESS & TRAINING 
If you're interested in accessing computers or computer training in your area, try SACommunity, a directory of South 

Australian community services. It includes information about government, non-government, community-based and some 
private sector organisations, and you can search by area, organisation, and type of service - eg 'computer access' or 

'computer training'.  

Technical help and equipment donations:                                                                                      
Sustainable Online Community Engagement offers technical help to community organisations with limited online skills to 

develop websites and other online applications. Not-for-profit organisations can access free or low-cost computers, 
software and training.  

Technology donations and discounts - provides donated and discounted technology products and services to eligible 
income tax exempt (ITE) Australian not-for-profit groups. 

ITShare SA Inc -provides low-cost computer systems to low-income groups, individuals and communities. 

Smart State PC Donation Program - provides recycled computers to not-for-profit and charitable South Australian 
organisations. 

For more information visit: 
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/family-and-community/community-organisations/information-and-resources/computer-

access-and-training 

Community Development 
Grant Opportunities 

Australia Council for the Arts 
Australia Council for the Arts, Arts Projects program funds a range of activities that deliver benefits to the arts sector and 

wider public, including national and international audiences.  Organisations that undertake arts programs, projects or that 
provide services to artists are welcome to apply.  Grants are available from $10,000 to $100,000.  

For further information visit http://www.australiacouncil.gov.au 
In 2019, grant rounds 2 and 3 close on 4 June and 1 October. 

Grants SA 
Applications are now open for funding in 2018/19. 

  Upcoming grant rounds and new guidelines for 2018-19 are available on the Grants SA website 
 www.dhs.sa.gov.au/grantsSA 

Minor Round—Grants of up to $5,000 are available 
Medium Round—Grants of between $5,001 and $20,000 are offered 4 times a year 

Major Round—Grants of between $20,001 and $50,000 are offered twice a year 
For more information about Grants SA please contact the DHS grants team on 1300 650 985 or email grantsSA@sa.gov.au 

Country Arts SA—Grant Funding 
Quick Response Grant — RAF, $1500 individuals OR $3000 organisations 

Quick Response grants are to assist applicants who are unable to apply for support from other funding sources because 
the opportunity occurs outside of a normal grant round. Closes 13 December 2019. 

For further information contact Sam Yates, 08 8444 0400, samantha.yates@countryarts.org.au, https://
www.countryarts.org.au/grants-funding/ 

AMP’S TOMORROW FUND 
AMP’s Tomorrow Fund is offering $1 million in grants to amazing Australians doing great things. Now in its sixth year, this 

annual grants program is open to individuals of all ages, walks of life and abilities. The AMP Foundation is now seeking 
more talented and innovative Australians who are working hard on a project or passion but just need a financial boost to 
take it to the next level. Grants of between $5,000 to $100,000 can cover a range of activities, including training, travel 

and equipment costs, living expenses, rent and research.  
Apply online at ampstomorrowfund.com.au.  Applications close 27 May 2019.  
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National Landcare Programme—Smart Farming Partnerships Round 2 
The purpose of Smart Farming Partnerships is to foster sustainable natural resource management innovation.  Smart 

Farming Partnerships deliver against the Australian Government’s policy of using innovation to cultivate more sustainable, 
productive and profitable agriculture, forestry, fishing and aquaculture industries, protect Australia’s biodiversity, protect 
and improve the condition of natural resources (in particular on-farm soils, water and vegetation) and assist Australia to 

meet its national and international obligations. 
For further information visit https://communitygrants.gov.au/grants/national-landcare-program-smart-farming-

partnerships-round-2 
Applications close Friday 17 May 2019 

Community Development 
Grant Opportunities 

Club One Small Grants – SA (ONGOING) 
 

Club One has a small grants program to provide up to $500 (more on merit)  to Clubs to assist in small projects and 
activities. Typical allocations would be for first aid equipment, strips for a junior team, minor capital items and so forth. It 
is an important objective of the program that it is simple and accessible to applicants.  Club One would also like details of 

the Club and its activities and will assess the application and fund on merit.  Contact Details:  T: (08) 8290 2200  E: 
admin@clubssa.com.au 
W: www.clubssa.com.au 

Heywire Youth Innovation Grant 
Not for profit community based organisations in rural, regional and remote Australia can adopt and act on one of the 

seven innovative Heywire project ideas. $100,000 is up for offer this year and communities selected to pilot the 
programs will implement their projects in the next 12 months from September 2019. 

For further information visit https://www.frrr.org.au/grants/Heywire-youth-innovation 
Applications close Tuesday 14 May 2019 

Youngcare—Home Support Grant 
These grants are available for individuals aged between 18 and 65 who have a permanent disability and need essential 

funding to either remain living at home, move back home from inappropriate housing or to make their current place more 
accessible. Grants of up to $20,000 are available for essential equipment, home modifications and services such as respite 

on in-home care, household items and utilities. 
For further information visit https://www.youngcare.com.au/what-we-do-=/grants/home-support-grant 

Red Cross Grants for Farming Communities 
Funding is now available to help drought-affected farmers, farming families and farming dependent contractors.  Red 

Cross has partnered with CWA in South Australia to get the funds out through their aid programs. Grants can help meet 
household expenses such as food, vehicle maintenance, school expenses, electricity, gas or rates, telephone expenses and 

dental or medical expenses 
For further information visit https://www.redcross.org.au/news-and-media/news/urging-farmers-to-apply 

PIRSA - Drought Support 
A number of services and avenues for assistance are available to support farm families, farm businesses and rural 

communities prepare for and manage the drought conditions. 
For further information visit https://www.pir.sa.gov.au/grants_and_assistance/drought_support 

PROJECT DEFIB 
Every sporting club in Australia has access to a $1600.00 subsidy. This will enable sporting clubs to safeguarded their 

players, spectators & coaches with the most comprehensive defibrillator program. Project Defib is a national program 
brought to you by Red Cross College – the national training arm of Australian Red Cross. This program will enable every 

sporting club in Australia access to the latest Lifeline VIEW Defibrillator to assist in reducing the number of fatalities 
resulting from Cardiac Arrest. Every sporting club in Australia will have access to a $1600.00 subsidy. This will enable 

sporting clubs to safeguarded their players, spectators & coaches with the most comprehensive defibrillator program.     
Program Cost to clubs- $2600.00 (Cost of program without subsidy – $4200.00).                                                                                    

For more info https://projectdefib.com.au/apply-for-grants.html OR CALL PH: 1300 367 428 
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Did you know that TAFE SA runs a range of short courses in regional locations 
across South Australia? 
 

Looking to explore your creative side, learn a new skill, undertake professional 
development or keep up with industry standards? 
 

See below for some short courses coming up in the Eyre Peninsula region.  For 
more detailed course information go to the TAFE SA website at https://
www.tafesa.edu.au/locations/whyalla-eyre-peninsula 

Places are filling fast. Enrol now to book your spot!  

Community Development 
Training Opportunities 

Course Where When Phone 

Provide First Aid  -  1 Day Course 

Provide First Aid is a comprehensive first aid course 
suitable for everyday emergency situations.  

Pt Lincoln 
 

 

Ceduna 
 
Wudinna 

Mon 17 June 9am-5pm 
 
Fri 28 June 9am-5pm 
 

 
Mon 17 June 9am-5pm 

8348 4335 

Provide Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) - 
3 hour course 

This course will provide you with the knowledge and 
skills to maintain breathing and circulation following 
cardiac arrest. 

Pt Lincoln 
 
Ceduna 
 
Wudinna 

Mon 17 June 9am-12pm 
 

 
Fri 28 June 9am-12pm 
 

 
Mon 17 June 9am-12pm 

8348 4335 

Chemical Card—3 Day Short Course 
 

Pt Lincoln 
 

Streaky Bay 

Tue 2 to Thurs 4 April 9am-4pm 
 

Tue 4 to Thurs 6 June 9am-4pm 

8562 0500 

Safe Environments for Children and Young 
People (formerly Child Safe Environments) 

 

Wudinna 
 

Pt Lincoln 

 

Wed 12 June 9am-5pm 
 

Tue 18 June 9am-5pm 

8207 9690 

TAFE SA 
Short Course Training Opportunities 2019 

 Course Schedule April 2019 
Courses are held at the CEG Training Rooms, 20-22 Napoleon St, Port Lincoln 

Further details contact Rebecca on 08 8682 6695 or email Rebecca.Pocock@ceg.net.au 

Confined spaces RIIWHS202D Enter & 

work in confined spaces 

Port Lincoln 16/05/2019 $250.00 or $90 with 

CITB fudning 

Forklift TLILIC0003 Licence to 

Operate a Forklift Truck 

Port Lincoln 13-14/05/2019 $375.00 or $255.00 

with CITB Funding 

White Card CPCCWHS1001 Licence 

to work safely in the 

Construction Industry 

Port Lincoln 17/05/2019 $90.00 or $10.00 with 

CITB funding 

Working at Heights RIIWHS204D Port Lincoln 15/05/2019 $250.00 or $120 with 

CITB funding 
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Approximately 35 people attended the workshops on
Saturday 6th April at Streaky Bay to listen to an array of
guest speakers. Attendees all commended the speakers
and agreed that they were taking home some important
messages. Speakers spoke about mental wellness,
mindfulness, healthy posture, financial support, succession
planning, family communication, supporting others, work
health and safety, among other topics.

100 people came together for a 3 course buffet meal and to
listen to guest speakers, farmer David Head and media
personality/ex afl player Sam Kekovich. Emma Pedler of
ABC Eyre Peninsula Emceed the event and shared her
stories of growing up on a farm near Cummins. 

Mr Head spoke of struggles he has endured throughout his
personal life and farming career. His honestly made for an
emotional talk and his strong message was about being
connected and looking out for each other. He received a
standing ovation. 

Sam Kekovich ended the dinner with a good belly laugh but
also some strong messages about the challenges of
farming. The night was topped off with live music by local
band, The Fluffers.

On Sunday the 7th April we had a fun filled day with the
Thrive Fun Run in the morning followed by Xtreme Kites
with their jumping castle, archery tag and bubble soccer,
Vintage Car Show and Shine and a free bbq to top off the
day.

With over 60 kids enjoying all the free events there was
loads of fun and laughter throughout the day, meanwhile
the adults enjoyed viewing the vintage car displays with
approx 15 cars. Thanks to all the volunteers and helpers
throughout the day, it was a very successful and rewarding
day.

New local mental health and wellbeing group THRiVE
Streaky Bay - together with the District Council of Streaky
Bay hosted their inaugural FUN RUN as part of the
Growing Together weekend.

Their were six different categories to suit all ages and
fitness levels and the committee was very happy with over
100 people participate on the day. The beautiful views of
the bay was showcased as runners and walkers enjoyed
the walking trail out towards the boat ramp.
If you would like to get on board and be part of the THRiVE
committee please contact Suzie Kenny 0438805675.

Growing Together
Family Fun Day

A big thanks to all the volunteers and helpers, it was
a very successful and rewarding weekend.
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YOUTH WEEK 
2019

The District Council of Streaky Bay was successful
in their application to SA Youth Week for a grant of
$2000 to run activities across Youth Week 2019.
Council then matched the funding to enable a fun
filled week of activities for our Youth.

The Community & Economic Development Officer,
Jess Davis contacted the three schools within our
District to compile a wish list of activities our Youth
would like to see held throughout Youth Week. The
most popular answers were: Surfing, Art, Bubble
Soccer & a Treasure hunt/amazing race. This
feedback created the program for our events. Youth
from ages 10 and over got to participate in the
following activities:

Friday 12 April – The Amazing Race – Youth from
Miltaburra, Karcultaby & Streaky Bay formed 10
groups and were sent off on the Amazing Race;
cracking clues, mastering challenges and working
together as a team.

Monday 15 April – We had Xtreme Kites visit from
Port Lincoln to deliver Bubble Soccer, Archery Tag,
Zorb Balls & Kite Making – These sessions had
roughly 18 Youth participate.

Tuesday & Wednesday 16/17 April – Artist Todd
Romanowycz worked with a group of 15 Youth
interested in designing and creating new art work for
the Streaky Bay Sk8 Park. Participants worked with
Todd for 3 hours on the design before heading over
to the Sk8 park to see their designs come to life. All
designs on the Sk8 Park were creations of our
Youth. We have had wonderful feedback on the new
art work. Also a big thanks to the Streaky Bay Men's
Shed for preping the area for the kids to create the
magic on.

Thursday 18 April – Sceale Bay Surf School – 13
Youth travelled to Sceale Bay to learn how to Surf.

The District Council of Streaky Bay would like to
thank Streaky Bay Area School, Karcultaby Area
School & Miltaburra Area School for taking part in
the Amazing race and for supplying supervisors, a
special thanks to Sharni Cupples, Judy Karlsson,
Rayleen Giles and Sarah Hodges for manning
checkpoints and supervising our teams.

Thank you to Xtreme Kites & Paddle, Artist Todd
Romanowycz & Ashton Filmer from ArtSquad,
Streaky Bay Men's Shed, Jayne Holland, Sceale
Bay Surf School and Sarah Brougham for driving
the bus to Sceale Bay. And of course a Thank You
to Department of Human Services SA YOUTH
WEEK for providing the funding.

It was a wonderful week and we look forward to
planning for 2020!
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Be one of the first 7 people to register for this awesome opportunity 
and receive a Writers SA one year membership FREE ! 

Writers SA workshop coming to 
Elliston and Streaky Bay in May. 
 

People who write or aspire to write 
are invited to attend a FREE 3 hour 
writers’ workshop with South 
Australian author Jennifer Mills in 
Streaky Bay on Sunday 19 May and 
Elliston on Monday 20 May 2019. 
 

While undertaking a writing 
residency in Port Lincoln and 
Whyalla Ms Mills will extend her visit 
to include the communities of 
Streaky Bay and Elliston where she 
will write and connect with local 
writers and readers.   
 

Established in 1985, Writers SA is a 
not for profit organisation that aims 
to foster, develop and promote 
writers and writing.  The Eyre 
Peninsula residency is part of Writers 
SA’s Writers and Readers in 
Residence Project, which sees South 
Australian writers undertake an 
artistic residency in regional 
communities to activate reading as 
well as writing in towns. 
 

The rare opportunity is a 
collaboration that is co-funded by 
Writers SA and the District Councils 
of Streaky Bay and Elliston and; is 
supported by the Elliston 
Community Visitor Information. 
 

Do you have an idea for a novel, but 
don’t know where to begin?  Started 
to write, and stalled because you 
can’t see how to proceed? 
 

This 3 hour workshop with one of 
Australia’s finest authors will help 
you learn the practical skills you 
need in the early stages of a book 
such as: approaching that daunting 

first draft, developing voice and 
character, understanding structure 
and planning, and making your 
writing practice sustainable. 
 

Haven't got to that stage yet? 
 

This workshop is great for people 
who may just want to improve or 
unlock their creative or other writing 
skills—come along to upskill! 

Jessica Davis, Community and 
Economic Development Officer, 
District Council of Streaky Bay says, 
“Council is thrilled to be 
collaborating again with Writer’s SA.  
We were buoyed by the amount of 
people in the region who were 
interested in or quite developed in 
writing when we held the last 
Writers SA workshop opportunity in 
December 2017.  It is great that we 
could work with Writers SA and the 
District Council of Elliston to deliver 
this FREE opportunity.” 
 

TO REGISTER: 
 

STREAKY BAY 
SUNDAY 19 May 2019 
2-5pm 
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 
21 Bay Road 
REGISTER AT: 
info@streakybay.sa.gov.au 
08 8626 7033 
 

ELLISTON 
MONDAY 20 May 2019 
5-8pm 
Elliston Community Visitor 
Information Centre 
6 Memorial Drive 
REGISTER AT: 
info@elliston.com.au 
08 8687 9200 
 

MORE INFORMATION: 
Jayne Holland 
t 0427 706 454 
e jayne@createwithu.com 
 

WRITERS SA: 
Bronwyn Tilley 
Program Coordinator 
t (08) 8223 7662 
e bronwyn@writerssa.org.au 
 

JENNIFER MILLS: 
www.jenjen.com.au 

The Writer’s SA workshops in 
Streaky Bay and Elliston are co-
funded by Writers SA and the 
District Councils of Streaky Bay 
and Elliston and; is supported by 
the Elliston Community Visitor 
Information.  The Writers and 
Readers in Residence Project has 
been assisted by the Australian 
Government through the 
Australia Council for the Arts, its 
arts funding and advisory body. 

Image: Author Jennifer Mills 

20



 

 

ǁŝƚŚ�:ĞŶŶŝĨĞƌ�DŝůůƐ 
 

�Ž�ǇŽƵ�ŚĂǀĞ�ĂŶ�ŝĚĞĂ�ĨŽƌ�Ă�ŶŽǀĞů͕�ďƵƚ�ĚŽŶ͛ƚ�
ŬŶŽǁ�ǁŚĞƌĞ�ƚŽ�ďĞŐŝŶ͍��^ƚĂƌƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�ǁƌŝƚĞ͕�ĂŶĚ�
ƐƚĂůůĞĚ�ďĞĐĂƵƐĞ�ǇŽƵ�ĐĂŶ͛ƚ�ƐĞĞ�ŚŽǁ�ƚŽ�
ƉƌŽĐĞĞĚ͍ 
 

dŚŝƐ�ϯ�ŚŽƵƌ�ǁŽƌŬƐŚŽƉ�ǁŝƚŚ�ŽŶĞ�ŽĨ��ƵƐƚƌĂůŝĂ͛Ɛ�
ĮŶĞƐƚ�ĂƵƚŚŽƌƐ�ǁŝůů�ŚĞůƉ�ǇŽƵ�ůĞĂƌŶ�ƚŚĞ�
ƉƌĂĐƟĐĂů�ƐŬŝůůƐ�ǇŽƵ�ŶĞĞĚ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ĞĂƌůǇ�ƐƚĂŐĞƐ�ŽĨ�
Ă�ďŽŽŬ͗�ĂƉƉƌŽĂĐŚŝŶŐ�ƚŚĂƚ�ĚĂƵŶƟŶŐ�ĮƌƐƚ�ĚƌĂŌ͕�
ĚĞǀĞůŽƉŝŶŐ�ǀŽŝĐĞ�ĂŶĚ�ĐŚĂƌĂĐƚĞƌ͕�
ƵŶĚĞƌƐƚĂŶĚŝŶŐ�ƐƚƌƵĐƚƵƌĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƉůĂŶŶŝŶŐ͕�ĂŶĚ�
ŵĂŬŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ǁƌŝƟŶŐ�ƉƌĂĐƟĐĞ�ƐƵƐƚĂŝŶĂďůĞ͘ 
 

,ĂǀĞŶΖƚ�ŐŽƚ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĂƚ�ƐƚĂŐĞ�ǇĞƚ͍ 
 

dŚŝƐ�ǁŽƌŬƐŚŽƉ�ŝƐ�ŐƌĞĂƚ�ĨŽƌ�ƉĞŽƉůĞ�ǁŚŽ�ŵĂǇ�
ũƵƐƚ�ǁĂŶƚ�ƚŽ�ŝŵƉƌŽǀĞ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ĐƌĞĂƟǀĞ�Žƌ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�
ǁƌŝƟŶŐ�ƐŬŝůůƐ—ĐŽŵĞ�ĂůŽŶŐ�ƚŽ�ƵƉƐŬŝůů�͊� 

 

^ƵƉƉŽƌƚĞĚ�ďǇ͗ 

dŚĞ��ůůŝƐƚŽŶ��ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�sŝƐŝƚŽƌ�/ŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ��ĞŶƚƌĞ 

����������������� 

�KEh^���E�&/d—&/Z^d�ϳ�dK�Z�'/^d�Z͊ 
WĂƌƟĐŝƉĂŶƚƐ�ǁŝůů�ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞ�Ă�tƌŝƚĞƌƐ�^�� 

KE��ǇĞĂƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐŚŝƉ�&Z�� 

21



On Sunday 28th April, in glorious sunshine, Streaky Bay
Tourist Promotions partnered with the National Wine
Centre of Australia to deliver a unique dining experience
“A Taste of Streaky Bay – Long Table Lunch on the Bay”.
 
100 guests, including the Honorable David Ridgeway,
Minister for Tourism Trade & Investment, the Member for
Flinders Peter Treloar and his wife Annette, and the
General Manager of the National Wine Centre Jason Bird
enjoyed a stunning five course meal with matching wines
whilst overlooking Streaky Bay. It was a perfect day on
the jetty platform with guests enjoying every mouthful.
The menu was created and delivered by the National
Wine Centre’s award-winning head chef Steven Clark
and chef Nick Pope. A great meal deserves fabulously
matched wines and once again, the National Wine
Centre’s sommelier James Boden selected magnificent
wines to accompany each course.
 
The menu included oysters from Smoky Bay, Streaky
Bay abalone and razor fish, local beef and lamb, and a
stunning dessert made with Haystack Honey. Matching
wines were served with each course including a
Sauvignon Blanc and Shiraz from Port Lincoln. If anyone
still had room for a coffee, tea or a cleansing ale, they
were also available all originating from Port Lincoln.
 
The local Streaky Bay school was also heavily involved
in the day with students creating the entry tickets for the
guests and also assisting the chefs in meal preparation.
 
This incredible event was hailed a great success by all
that attended and a step change for Streaky Bay. The
tourist promotions committee is not only focusing on
creating iconic events to increase tourist numbers, but on
featuring the local unique abalone product as the “hook”
in future marketing. With fifty percent of the Abalone
Industry Association of South Australia’s management
residing in Streaky Bay and thirty percent being abalone
license holders adds to the authenticity of Streaky Bay
becoming the home of abalone on the Eyre Peninsula.
This will create a distinct positioning for Streaky Bay.
Abalone is unique to Streaky Bay as it is harvested,
processed and sold in the local area. This iconic product
can then be used as the “hero” to promote all the other
wonderful produce and experiences Streaky Bay and
surrounds has to offer.

Many local businesses provided exceptional support
for the chefs over the 3 days of preparation as well as
on the day of the event. It is important to acknowledge
all those that assisted as the event would not have
reached such a high standard without their help. Jetty
View Café, Killas Fuel & Tackle, Bay Funktion, SA
Premium Oysters, Streaky Bay Oysters, Eyrewoolf
Abalone, Two Brothers Abalone, Streaky Bay Marine
Products, Streaky Bay Meat Service, Haystack
Honey, Salty Eyre Spices, Port Lincoln Prison, Boston
Bean Coffee, Bush Flower Tea, Peter Teakle Wines,
Boston Bay Wines, Beer Garden Brewery and doi’s
Ocean Front Apartments were all involved.
 
Planning for the next Long Table Lunch has begun,
with the National Wine centre already committing to
return next year to create an even bigger and better
event!
 
Trudy McGowan
Vice President Streaky Bay Tourist Promotions Inc

THE NATIONAL WINE CENTRE’S WINNING TEAM

DELIVERS A TRUE TASTE OF STREAKY BAY
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Streaky Bay Hotel 
Saturday 20th July 
Tickets $30 Book at the Hotel 
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New Dog By-Laws 
The new by-laws require any person with a 

dog in their care and control in a public 

place to carry a bag or other suitable con-

tainer for the collection and disposal of their 

dog faeces.  

 

If you are found to be without a bag or                     

container while you have your animal in a 

public place you could be liable to a 

$100.00 expiation fee.  

 

Let’s keep our district and public areas clean 

and free of disease. 

Resident/Rate Payer 

Annual  

Camping Permits 
 

$20/year * 
Available at the  

Visitor Centre 

Monday to Friday  

9-5pm 

8626 7033 
 

* Proof of address will be required 

COMFORT AND  

COOKING FIRES 
People can have a fire for comfort and cook-

ing purposes as long as it is: 

 

 Not a total fire ban day, 

 Is within a fire pit at least 20 cm deep, 

 Has a 4 metre clearance around the fire, 

 Is smaller than 1 m², 

 A person is always in attendance until the 

fire is totally extinguished, 

 An appropriate agent to extinguish the fire 

is on hand. 

CAT TRAPS FOR HIRE 

Council provides cat traps for hire, as per its 

Animal Management plan. 

 

 

 

 

For further information contact Rodney Heath 

at the Council Main Office on 0886261001 

Abandoned Cats and Kittens 

If you are no longer able to care for your cat 

or kittens, or your cat has an unexpected litter 

that you cannot care for please be in con-

tact with Council Officers. At no point should 

you dump or abandon your cat or kittens. 

To prevent the abandonment or dumping of 

unwanted litters Council Officers will accept 

surrendered cats and kittens at no charge. 

This can be done by ringing the Council on 

0886261001 and organise collection via Coun-

cil’s General Inspector. 

Council staff will endeavour to re-home suita-

ble, healthy surrendered animals via animal 

rescue groups such as the RSPCA shelter in 

Port Lincoln.  

Microchipping – It’s Compulsory 

From the 1st of July 2018 it became compulsory 

for all dogs and cats to be microchipped. This 

includes working dogs and all cats and dogs 

over the age of 3 months. 

Microchips assist in returning your pet as 

quickly as possible and limit the number of 

impounded animals. 

If your dog or cat is found to be not 

microchipped you will be subject to an 

expiation fee of $170.00. 

Veterinarians regularly visit Streaky Bay, and 

there are Council employees as well as 

numerous trained microchip implanters 

throughout the district that can provide this 

service. 

For further details contact 

Rodney Heath at the  

Council Main Office on                 

08 8626 1001. 
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District Council of Streaky Bay 
Invite You To 

 

SUBSCRIBE TO  
COUNCIL EMAIL LISTINGS 

 
CRITERION - EMPLOYMENT  

NEWS - COMMUNITY 
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

THE STREAKY BAY MEN’S SHED IN  

CONJUNCTION WITH LIONS INTERNATIONAL ARE 

COLLECTING OLD MENS AND WOMENS  

SPECTACLES.  ANY OLD SPECTACLES THAT ARE NOT 

BEING USED CAN BE DROPPED OFF AT THE OP 

SHOP. 

 

THE SPECTACLES WILL BE CLEANED, GRADED AND 

SORTED THEN SENT TO A CHARITY 

NAMED  “LIONS INTERNATIONAL 

FOR SIGHT”. 

 

Chapel, Office, Garden  

and Crematorium 

1123 Flinders Highway,  

Port Lincoln 5606 

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au 

 

Streaky Bay and Districts  

Representative: 

Peter McNicol 

100 Montgomerie Terrace,  

Streaky Bay 5680 

Telephone: 8626 1328 

 

Brenton Fulwood -

Electrician 

0409 550 331   

brentonfulwood@gmail.com 

PGE 244752            

PV# A3724451 

Call us for all electrical                    

installations and repairs. 

Specialising in stand-alone 

and grid-connect solar 

(design, installation and 

maintenance) 

27
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Bookkeeping By The Sea 
Accurate      Confidential  Professional 

Melinda Vaughan B. of Acc. 

Accountant/Bookkeeper 
Ph: 0429 166 263 

Need help with your bookwork?   
 

BAS Preparation & Lodgement, Payroll, Superannuation, Harvest Declaration Forms, 
Software  setup and guidance, Processing, Queries & Catch-up Work   

Specialising in: Xero, Reckon, MYOB & Phoenix 

Bridging the gap between you and your accountant 

Mb: 0429 166 263 

Email: bazznmel@bigpond.com 
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Influenza, or commonly known as the flu virus is
extremely contagious and is easily spread through many
different ways, coughing, sneezing, small droplets
carrying the infection in the air, direct and indirect touch.
Most people can recover within a week, although the flu
is much more serious than a common cold. It could lead
to pneumonia and other complications particularly in
people over the age of 65, pregnant women, people with
other chronic illnesses and young children.
To help stop the spread of and reduce the risk of illness
this winter we can use basic hygiene efforts such as;
· The flu vaccines
· Cover your nose and mouth when you sneeze or cough
· Wash hands regularly
· Wipe down all surfaces which are touched often
· Staying home if possible if you’re feeling unwell
Some signs and symptoms of influenza;
· Headache
· Fatigue
· Muscle aches
· Sneezing and coughing
· Sore throat
For more information on flu vaccines or influenza visit
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au 29



Council Office
29 Alfred Tce Streaky Bay SA 5680
PO Box 179
P 08 8626 1001
F 08 8626 1196
E dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au
Open Monday to Friday 
9:00-5:00pm
Closed Public Holidays
 
Visitor Centre
21 Bay Road Streaky Bay SA 5680
P 08 8626 7033
F 08 8626 1990
E info@streakybay.sa.gov.au
Open Monday to Friday 
9:00-5:00pm
Closed Public Holidays
 
Tourist Information / Hire Golf Clubs
/ Internet Access / Centrelink Agent 
/ Medicare Agent / Conference Room
Hire / Administrative Services 
/ SA National Park Passes 
/ Moores Boat Ramp Permits
/ Country Arts Officer / Free Wifi 

Permits are required to launch/retrieve
your vessel from the Moores Boat
Ramp.
 
Daily, Weekly & Monthly permits are
available from:
Killas Streaky Bay - 48 Wells St
Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd
Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce 
 
Annual permits available from:
Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd
Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce
 
Permits MUST be clearly displayed on
the dashboard of the towing vehicle.
 
A penalty of $100.00 applies for
launching/retrieving without a permit.
 
Recreational boat ramp fees 2018/19
Annual Permit $60
Monthly Permit $30
Weekly Permit $15
Daily Permit $5

Community Library
109 Wells St Streaky Bay  P 8626 1492

Waste 
Management

Moores 
Boat Ramp

Council Information

www.streakybay.sa.gov.au

Streaky Bay Waste Transfer Station
Opening Times:
Monday 9:00-10:30am
Tuesday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm
Wednesday CLOSED
Thursday 9:00-10:30am
Friday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm
Saturday 9:00-10:30am
Sunday 3:30-5:00pm
 
Transfer Station Closed:
Good Friday, Christmas Day, New Years
Day & catastrophic fire ban days
 
Cungena Landfill Site Opening Times:
Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 
12:30-1:30pm
Sunday 11:30am-1:30pm
Closed Good Friday, Christmas Day,
New Years Day & all fire ban days
 
Residential Kerbside Collection -
Council provides collection of household
waste from a 140 litre wheelie bin
Collection Days:
Streaky Bay & Surrounds 
- Wednesday am
Perlubie, Eba Anchorage, Haslam 
& Wirrulla - Tuesday am
Fishermans Paradise, Yanerbie, Sceale
Bay, Baird Bay & Poochera 
- Thursday am
 
For all enquiries regarding missed
rubbish collection etc, please direct your
enquiry to the Waste Management
Contractor - EP Recycling
Glen - 0428 885 114
Kerri - 0429 230 030
Office - 8680 5114
 
For more details please visit the Council
website www.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 

School Holiday Times
Monday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00
Tuesday 12:00-6:30
Wednesday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00
Thursday 4:00-6:30
Friday 12:00-4:00

Council 
Office 

School Term Times
Monday 8:30-4:00
Tuesday 8:30-6:00
Wednesday 8:30-4:00
Thursday 8:30-6:30
Friday 8:30-4:00

Closed Public Holidays
Free Public Internet & Wi-Fi

Recycling of Bottles and Cans
Opening Hours

Monday & Tuesday 9.00am-1.00pm
Wednesday - CLOSED

Thursday, Friday & Saturday 9.00am-1.00pm
Sunday - CLOSED

CLOSED Public Holidays
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